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Adkins, Carla

From: Brown, Vicky
Sent: 25 July 2024 12:23
To: Adkins, Carla
Cc: Kerfoot, Debbie; Warren, Brett; Tomsett, Gary; Cahill, Nadine
Subject: RE: TEN Application: Thoulstone Park, Chapmanslade, Westbury, BA13 4AQ - 

20-22/09/2024
Attachments: FW: TEN Application: Thoulstone Park, Chapmanslade, Westbury, BA13 4AQ - 

20-22/09/2024

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Dear Carla,  
 
Further to the attached email which I have sent to the applicant I am writing to make a formal representation 
against the TENs application for the event at Thoulstone Park from 20th-22nd September 2024. It is proposed music 
would be played from 18:00 Friday 20th until 04:00 Saturday 21st and then 13:00 Saturday 21st until 04:00 Sunday 
22nd.  
 
As you are aware an event with similar timings took place in August 2023 under a TENs application and the Council 
received 29 complaints about unreasonable disturbance from music. Officers also carried out monitoring during the 
event and found music noise level to be excessive and not managed in accordance with the Noise Management Plan 
(NMP). The application for the 2024 event says that music will not be audible off site after 23:00 however we are 
unable to have confidence that this will be managed effectively given the limited evidence submitted with this 
application and the history of the site. We are also concerned with the impact of noise before 23:00.  
 
Kind regards 
 
Vicky 
 
Mrs Vicky Brown MCIEH  
Senior Environmental Health Officer 
  
Environmental Control and Protec�on  
 
There may be some delay in responding to your enquiry as the service is moving to a new 
computer system. Please bear with us. 
 

 
Tel: 01380 826322 
Email: vicky.brown@wiltshire.gov.uk    
Web: www.wiltshire.gov.uk  
  
Please note my normal working hours are Monday – Friday 9:00 – 14:45 
Follow Wiltshire Council 
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Sign up to Wiltshire Council’s email news service 


